The Wilmington Township Mercer County Board of Supervisors met on May 14, 2025, at the township building. The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Joseph Whiting, with Robert Steingrabe and Donald Bolinger in attendance. Guests present were Ray Lucich, Tom Redfoot, Joyce Boos, Tom Taylor, and Pastor Rob Cypher. The pledge to the flag was given.

## **Public Comment**

None.

The April 9, 2025 meeting minutes were approved by a motion from Mr. Bolinger, seconded by Mr. Steingrabe. Roll call vote: Joseph Whiting – yes, Robert Steingrabe – yes, Donald Bolinger – yes.

Mr. Bolinger made a motion to approve the treasurer's report, Mr. Steingrabe seconded. Roll call vote: Joseph Whiting – yes, Robert Steingrabe – yes, Donald Bolinger – yes.

## Communications

Ray Lucich requested permission to use some of the township roads for an ATV/Side-by-Side event on October 11 that would benefit the West Middlesex, Hermitage, and Jefferson Township fire departments. The Board will allow this event but would like Valley View Drive removed from the list of roads to be used and recommended warning signs be placed above Angel Road on Pulaski Mercer Road due to that being a dangerous intersection.

## Township Reports

There was nothing to report for the MPO, MCRPC, and MCRCOG meetings.

## **Unfinished Business**

There was nothing new to report on the sewer project.

Mr. Bolinger will let the secretary know who Wilmington Township Lawrence County uses to vacuum stone off the roads. This needs done on the cul-de-sacs, Valley View Drive and some intersections.

Mr. Steingrabe will meet with Bill Humphrey to determine where stone should be placed at the Number 8 Road bridge.

Youngblood Paving was awarded the sealcoating job at the joint sealcoat meeting at 1.35/square yard. Martuccio's bid was 1.543/square yard and Russell Standard's bid was 1.510/square yard.

The Board will continue to work on getting quotes for a new truck.

Ms. Black will look into what the procedure is to lower the speed limit through a school zone on Cowden Road.

The township is still in need of an Emergency Management Coordinator.

The supervisors still need to investigate a whole building generator system.

New Business
The Planning Commission did not meet.

Mr. Bolinger informed the Board that the VFD will no longer be able to respond to certain medical 911 calls.

Mr. Steingrabe made a motion to pay the bills and payroll, Mr. Bolinger seconded. Roll call vote:
Joseph Whiting – yes, Robert Steingrabe – yes, Donald Bolinger – yes.

Public Comment
None.

Mr. Bolinger made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m., seconded by Mr. Steingrabe.

There is no update on an ATV Ordinance.

Cindy Black, secretary